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Buffalo Valley Lutheran Parish News 

DECEmBER 2022 
PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 

 

 

Grace and peace to you! 
 

It’s hard to believe that it’s December; we are in the Advent season, and Christmas is quickly 

approaching! 
 

I love the season of Advent and this time of waiting and watching. We are in this time of run, 

run, run preparing for Christmas. But have you ever thought about slowing down and just 

waiting and watching? Have we missed the real meaning of Christmas? Is Christmas about 

seeing how far in debt we can get, who can buy the most gifts, or give the most expensive 

gifts? Is Christmas about standing in line for hours on Black Friday to get that special gift? 
 

Our lives are often filled with unexpected, surprising, and often life-altering events. In the 

midst of all of this, we are invited to keep watch for the presence of the God we know in 

Jesus. This isn’t always easy. Sometimes we have to wait a while to see where God is at 

work in us, which can be so painfully hard! But the promise throughout all of scripture is that 

God always meets us at our greatest need and walks with us during those difficult times. 
 

Watching and waiting is difficult for us, and it was difficult for those early followers of Christ. 

Sometimes we have to strain to see God at work in our ups and downs, but we come to 

church each week surrounded by others who are also struggling to see God and some who 

have recently seen God.  
 

So slow down and wait and watch for the coming of Jesus, the greatest gift we could ever ask 

for! During this season, may we be reminded of the words of the prophet Isaiah “For a child 

has been born for us, a son given to us; authority rests upon his shoulders, and he is named 

Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.” 
 

May you and your family have a blessed Christmas! 
 

Pastor Curt Wingert 
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Parish Events 
 

MACY is collecting boxed Mac N’ Cheese for Kiwanis’ Christmas Food 
Baskets. Please have all donations to FELC by Sunday, Dec 11th at 9 am. Join 
us for service at 10:30 AM for MAC N’ CHEESE Dominos! 
 

 

 

Sunday, December 18 - “Twas the Night Before: The 

Christmas Story for Kids”. The performance will be held 

during the 10:30 AM service at the First Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in Mifflinburg. We hope you can all join us and enjoy 

the story of the birth of our Lord and Savior in a way you’ve 

never seen before. Kortney, Karen and I are so honored and 

excited to be able to work with this talented group of children. ~ Buffy Umholtz-Boyer 

Kortney McBryan and I are so excited to announce the cast of “Twas the Night Before: 

The Christmas Story for Kids”.  
 
1st Storyteller: Mia Reibsome    2nd Storyteller: Trey Reibsome  
3rd Storyteller: Avery Reibsome   4th Storyteller: Paige Bartlett  
Mary: Ava McBryan     Joseph: Evan McBryan  
Gabriel: Jaydon Girton     Shepherd: Connor Hicks  
Angel: Marla Hicks     Inn Keeper: Michael Keister  
Inn Keeper’s Wife: Aria Gessner   Balthasar: Erica Boyer  
Gaspar: Hannah Boyer     Melchoir: Brynn Umholtz  
Musical Accompaniment: Karen Boyer  Lead Angel of the Choir: Molly Keister 
  

Directors: Kortney McBryan and Buffy Umholtz-Boyer 

 
 
 

                      Christmas Eve and Holiday Worship Services:  
 Christmas Eve Services: Saturday, December 24 
       4:00 p.m. Christ’s United 
       7:00 p.m. First Lutheran 
     10:00 p.m. First Lutheran  
 Christmas Day Sunday Service: December 25   
       9:30 a.m. Christ’s United  
   New Year’s Day Sunday Service: January 1 

                9:30 a.m. First Lutheran  
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BIBLE STUDIES 
 

 

The weekly Bible studies will take place as follows: 
          
Monday   Thursday 
1:30 p.m.  7:00 p.m.    
First Lutheran Christ’s United  
January 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 This study is on hold for now                

  
The Monday Bible study will be a study on the Psalms. The Thursday night Bible study 
is on hold for now. Stay tuned for more information.  
 

 

CULC NEWS 
 

Children’s Christmas Party - Hope’s Haven will not be having a 
children’s Christmas party this year, however they are asking for 
donations of small boxes of crayons and coloring books which they 
can pass out to the children who come to Hope’s Haven. 
Donations are due December 14. If you have any questions, talk to 
Kim Blyler. 

 
CULC Money Counters 
Council has agreed to have the offering counted and deposited after each worship 
service. After worship, we will need volunteers from two separate families to count the 
offering. Council has received some names of those who are interested, but is still 
looking for more volunteers. If you are interested, let Barry Spangler know. Volunteers 
will be assigned on an individual worship service basis. 
 

Altar Flowers 
As of January 1, 2023 CULC will be using artificial altar flowers exclusively. There will 
be no more real flowers. To help cover the costs of these flower sets, created by our 
own Kathy Spangler and others, Council is creating an altar flower fund.  
 

CULC Calendar 
 

CULC’s annual congregational meeting is scheduled for Sunday, December 4, after 
our 8:30 a.m. worship service. At the moment, known agenda items would be 
Council Election and 2023 Budget. There will be one Council opening that expires at 
the end of 2022 that will need to be filled for 2023-2025. If you wish to place your name 
on the ballot, please let a current Council member know. 
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Ham Loaf Dinner in January  
 

 

Saturday, January 14, 2023 - Ham Loaf Dinner, Drive-through only. 

Online pre-ordering will be available @4bellschurch.com or call 570-

716-5601. Watch our website for any updates. 

  

 

 
Poinsettias 
Poinsettias have been a holiday favorite for generations. Every year we enjoy the 
beauty of this plant at our Christmas Eve service. This year will be no exception. This 
year you will be able to choose a 5-bloom red or 5-bloom white poinsettia. 
 

If you do purchase a plant or two (plants may be taken home following the service on 
Christmas Day), fill out the following and return it to Janice Wagner or Margie.   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Poinsettia Order Form 
 

Cost: $10.00  
Order Deadline: December 5 

Return with Payment to: Janice Wagner or Margie 
 

GIVEN BY___________________________________________________________ 
 
in memory of_________________________________________________________ 
 
in memory of_________________________________________________________ 
 
in honor of___________________________________________________________ 
 
in honor of___________________________________________________________ 
 
to the Glory of God____________________________________________________ 
 
 #Red Poinsettia(s) ______     #White Poinsettia(s) ______ 
 
Amount Enclosed____________________ 

http://4bellschurch.com/
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culc NEWS - continued 
 
Remember Our Shut-Ins And Members In The Service 
When making out your Christmas cards this year, be sure to send some to our shut-ins 
and service members. 
 
Shut-Ins: 
Winifred Aikey Florence Boop Betty Goss 
228 N 8th St 1795 Swengel Rd 270 Ridgecrest – Apt 307 
Mifflinburg PA  17844 Mifflinburg PA  17844 Lewisburg PA  17837 
 
Barbara Grimooris Helen Pirone Connie Wagner 
Rolling Hills Manor Rolling Hills Manor 1135 Cold Run Rd 
17350 Old Turnpike Rd 17350 Old Turnpike Rd Millmont PA  17845 
Millmont PA  17845 Millmont PA  17845 
 
You might also think about sending a card to... 
Doug & Pearl Gemberling  Gary & Janet Hackenberg 
820 Lisburn Rd – Apt 214  414 Buggy Lane 
Camp Hill PA  17011  Mifflinburg PA  17844 
 
Sam & Ethel Schnure  Lee & Kathy Spangler 
1990 Green Ridge Rd  233 Buffalo Creek Rd 
Mifflinburg PA  17844  Mifflinburg PA  17844 
 
 Freeman & Dottie Rathfon 
 515 Swarey Rd 
 Mifflinburg,  PA 17844 
 

FELC NEWS 
 

 
Please consider donating to this outreach… 

 December 1-24 we will be collecting gloves, hats, mittens, and scarves for our 

local Intermediate School Students 

 A box will be located in the main hallway under a holiday tree display 
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Families Celebrate Advent & Christmas is a colorful deck of cards that is 

full of rituals, prayers and reflections. Endlessly flexible for busy 

schedules, you can create a new after-meal ritual, use them as 

decorations, or carry them on the go. Explore the entire season from 

Advent to Christmas through Epiphany. 
 

We would like to share this Advent project with all families of our   

YOUNG FOLLOWERS. If you would like to have one and did not receive one yet, 

please contact Ann Beckley or Pastor Curt. 
 

Free Community Meal at FIRST 
First Lutheran will be serving a free community meal on Saturday, December 3, from 
11:00 – 12:30. All are welcome! Please enter the door in the alley behind the church. 

 
Cookies Needed for Community Meal 

 There is a sign-up sheet on the hall bulletin board for cookie  
 donations for the community meal in December. We are asking 
 for donations of 3 dozen. Thank you for your donation. 
 

 

HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS  
 

 
 

 

Ways to Volunteer in December 
December is a very busy month in our church. We are asking all church members to 
check the hall bulletin board. There are a variety of sign-up sheets. Please take the 
time to check the board and consider volunteering and/or donating to one or more of 
these requests. Thank you. 
 

Women’s Advent by Candlelight 
Women's Advent by Candlelight will be held on Sunday, Dec. 4th at FELC. If you are 
interested in attending, please contact Liz Loss - 570-412-5598.  
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Christkindl Events 
Believe it or not, it is Christkindl time again. The dates are December 8th, 9th, & 10th. 
Our church will once again host many events. This provides an opportunity for us to 
showcase our beautiful church. We have many visitors who come inside to listen to a 
performance or presentation or just to experience the beauty. We will need hall 
monitors to patrol the church during the events. All the information and instruction you 
will need is provided. Please sign up on the hall bulletin board. Thank you. 
 

Community Christmas Cantata 
A Community Christmas Cantata is being planned at First Presbyterian Church in 
Lewisburg for December 11 at 4pm: "Christmas of the King" - A Christmas Cantata 
written by Lewisburg resident Richard Gathman, arranged by Diane Scott. This cantata 
has been 4 years in the making!  The song "Have You Heard About Christmas?" is 
from the cantata. This song was debuted during the last Christmas pageant presented 
at FIRST in 2019. Interested in singing in this? Let Diane know!  It is a different kind of 
cantata with a video presentation as part of the work! 
 
 

Kiwanis Food Drive 
The Mifflinburg Kiwanis Club is asking for your assistance in the collection of canned 
and boxed food for needy families in the Mifflinburg Area School District this Christmas 
season. The Kiwanis Club, along with other volunteers, will be assembling and 
distributing the food boxes on Monday, December 19. Your food contributions may 
be brought to the church through Wednesday, December 14 and placed on the 
hallway pews. Your donations will be greatly appreciated. Our greatest needs include: 
peanut butter, jelly, pasta sauce, canned goods, and paper goods.   
     
Breakfast with Santa 
The youth will be sponsoring “A Breakfast with Santa” here at the church on Saturday, 

December 17. This event will be open to the community. There will be 2 seatings…one 

at 9:00 and one at 10:00. Santa will greet children, and parents may take pictures. 

Tickets are $8.00 for adults and $5.00 for children over 1 year old. Tickets are 

available from church members, at the church on December 10 from 10:00 – 1:00 and 

a limited number will be sold at the door. If you have any questions, call Kortney 

McBryan at 570-898-0451. 
 

Young Musicians Needed 
Any interested young musicians who would like to play during communion for the 7pm 
Christmas Eve service, please sign up on the sign-up sheet posted on the bulletin 
board in the hallway. If you play the flute, clarinet, piano, or saxophone, or any other 
band instrument, you are invited to play a Christmas tune for the church service.  
Diane Scott is organizing this and if you need any help, she can help you. It will be nice 
to hear a mini recital of our young musicians!  For further information, contact Diane at 
570-523-8378. 
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Christmas Offering 
   Our Christmas offering will be given to Camp Koala, 94 Chestnut St., 
  Mifflinburg, PA  17844. Camp Koala was established in memory of my 

sisters, Shelly (12) & Heather (9), who died in a car accident on 
Mother's Day, 1989. Through this camp, I hope to give meaning to 
their short lives, because they meant so much to everyone whose 
lives they touched. 

 

After 20 years, I decided to create a camp as a living memorial to them, to help kids 
who experienced what I went through when I was a kid. My hope is that through Camp 
Koala, kids can find a safe place to talk about their feelings and find friends to help 
them through these hard times, and also have fun!  
 

 Our 3-day residential camps are the perfect opportunity for a kid to be a kid again while 
learning important coping skills for healthy grieving. All camps are free to attend and include 
fun, thoughtful activities using pet, art, and music therapy mixed with traditional camp games.. 

 Our one-day camps are offered to grieving youth in the Union County area. Day Camps are 
light and fun and all of our activities are related to Art Therapy, Play Therapy and a healthy 
expression of your emotions.  

 Camp Koala offers 6-week grief support groups in partnership with local schools, hospitals and 
community centers in the Union County area.  

 Comfort Bags are offered to funeral homes and school counselors when students return to 
school after experiencing a death.  

 

We encourage you to share Camp Koala with families who need this support. Also, we 
love and need our volunteers! I am so appreciative of those who serve from my 
childhood home church – First Lutheran! Contact us with any questions or to volunteer 
@ director@campkoala.org. ~ Lisa Streett-Liebetrau, Founder/Director 
 
 

Music Projects Happening at FIRST 

- The Chancel Choir will sing during the worship service once a 
month. Rehearsals are Wednesdays at 6:30 in the sanctuary. All 
singers are invited to join! 
 
 

- Paula Christy and Diane Scott will play piano/organ duets once a month. 
 
 

Directory Update 

We are trying to update our church directory and are asking that everyone participate 
by filling out the form found in this newsletter and returning it to the church office. We 
would like to have the updated directory ready for January 2023. Even if your address 
information, etc. has not changed, please complete the form. Thank you! 
 

 
 

mailto:director@campkoala.org
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Mini-MACY (grades K-5) 
Contact Sherri Neece for questions or to organize a Mini-MACY Event. 
 

MACY (grades 6-12) 
If you have any questions or want to be involved, please contact Liz - 570-412-5598. 
  

December 11th – Mac n’ Cheese Mania at FELC 10:30 service 
 MACY should be at the church by 9:30 am to set up the domino chain.                     
 MACY will have devotionals & lunch after church until 2:00 pm. 
                
December 17th – Mini-MACY Christmas Caroling – Stay tuned for details! 
  

December 18th – FELC Christmas Show - “Twas the Night Before: The Christmas 
 Story for Kids” - 10:30 am service at FELC 
  Donuts, cookies and hot chocolate after service 
 
 

 
 

NEWS OF OUR MEMBERS 
 
Condolences 
Our deepest sympathy to the family of Gertrude Mitchell who passed away on 
Thursday, November 10, at Rolling Hills Manor, Millmont. A daughter of the late 
Clarence and Vera (Printzenhoff) Mitchell, she was born October 3, 1935 in Lewisburg, 
and was a graduate of Mifflinburg High School. Surviving is one brother, James 
Mitchell of Mifflinburg.   

 

The members of First Lutheran extend their sympathy to the family of Edward (Ed) 
Henry, who passed away on Monday, November 14 at RiverWoods in Lewisburg. Born 
in Martinsburg, Ed was a 1948 graduate of Martinsburg High School. He was married 
to Doris Kensinger, who preceded him in death on June 30, 2014. Ed was a U.S. 
Marine Corps veteran of the Korean War. Surviving are three daughters, Mitzi Henry 
Jones, Mindy Lind, and Marcie Bechtold. 
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To the members of CULC, 
 
~Thank you for the cards, thoughts, and prayers you offered our family at the death of 
our Mom, Meda Struble. We appreciated the preparation and serving of the meal 
following her funeral.  Mom enjoyed doing many things with the church, first at 
Hartleton, then here at CULC. All of us miss her so much. ~ The Family of Meda 
Struble 
 

~Thank you to Gayle Zerbe for watering the geraniums along the church walk. They 
were exceptionally beautiful this year.  
 

~Thank you to Janice Wagner for taking care of the holiday flowers--the mums, 
geraniums and poinsettias. Janice gets pricing, does ordering and sees that the 
flowers are at the church for the appropriate holiday service. 
 
To the members of FELC, 
 
I want to thank everyone for the greeting cards, prayers, phone calls, and food sent 
during my time of “seemingly slow” recovery. I do believe being thought of helps in 
one’s healing process. Thank you, all. ~ Carol Schwartz 
 
Dear FELC Women’s Group, 
Thank you so much for your generous donation for my books at Penn State this fall 
semester. Your donation will allow me to get the most out of my education. I greatly 
appreciate the time you put into choosing my application. Thank you!  ~ Alexa 
Hackenburg 
 
Dear Women’s Group, 
Thank you so much for all the love and support you give to the church and our youth 
group. I am forever grateful that the church has accepted my family and makes us 
always feel welcomed. Thank you for your support with our academics, like giving the 
book stipend. Thank you. ~ Anna Harter 
 
Dear Ladies of WELCA, 
So many thanks & appreciation for your generous donation to Camp Koala! We have 
TWO full support groups at the Miller Center in Lewisburg the next 6 weeks. We can 
offer meals & therapy at no cost to the families because of the support given. We are 
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also excited to get our new physical building in shape to serve more families as soon 
as possible! Your outreach means so much to all! You’re the hands and feet of Jesus. 
~ Camp Koala 
 
Dear FELC Women’s Group, 
I want to send my thanks for the kind donation for my textbooks at Penn State. This 
donation means so much to me, especially coming from my church. Thank you for 
choosing my application. ~ Aaron Hackenburg 
 
Dear FELC Women’s Group, 
I want to sincerely thank you for your generous donation towards my textbooks. Your 
support means so much to me! God bless you! ~ Love, Sara Harter 
  
 

  MINISTERIUM BACKPACK PROGRAM  

  The churches of the Mifflinburg Ministerium are providing 

  backpacks of food for students in the Mifflinburg School  

  District for weekends when they may not have a hot meal.  

 The Ministerium is asking for help with this program through 

donations of the following items:  
 

Single Serving Cereals 

Single Serving Pudding Cups 

Peanut Butter or Cheese Cracker Packs 

Single Serving Applesauce or Fruit Cups 

Individual Microwavable Macaroni & Cheese 

Gummies - Dried Fruit - Granola or Protein Bars 

Individual Microwavable Chef Boy-R-Dee Products 

Microwavable Individual Pasta Meals (e.g.: Chef Boy-R-Dee, Mac & Cheese) 

No Pop Tarts or Canned Goods, please. 
 

(Cash Donations are also helpful) 
 

Christ’s United will be in charge of filling and distributing backpacks in December. First 

Lutheran will be in charge of May/June.  
 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
 
 

WEIS/WENGER’S GIFT CARDS OFFER 
Gift cards make wonderful gifts for college students, birthdays, weddings, ♥ day, 
holidays, birth of a new baby, a new neighbor….the list is endless….such a useful gift!  
  

First Lutheran - offers cards in denominations of $25, $50 or $100. Simply make 
checks payable to “First Lutheran Church” and use them as cash or the grateful 
recipient can do the same. Don Seebold will even deliver!  Give him a call at 966-0727 
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or 412-1505. YOU receive the full value of the card and then Weis gives 5% & 
Wenger’s gives 10% of the purchase to the FELC mission fund! 
  
Christ’s United - $25 & $50 gift cards for Weis, Wenger’s and L&L Marketplace are 
also available from Christ’s United. If you want to purchase cards, talk to Sue Blyler 
(570-922-4114). If you would like to pay by check, it should be made payable to 
“Christ’s United Lutheran Church” and put “L&L, Weis or Wenger’s cards” on the memo 
line. 
 

  

CHRIST’S UNITED FIRST LUTHERAN 
Winifred Aikey Cathy Hower Brungard 
Roger Dunkle Michael Culp 
Rita Tinnes June Ocker  
Doug & Pearl Gemberling Logan Roush 
Gary & Janet Hackenberg Keith Sawyer 
Chad Shuck Ken Smith 
Chuck Spurr   
Jesica Wheeler The Shut Ins: 
Tom Watters Lois Elliott 
Rozelle DeDe Ensminger Doris Moll 
Gary Gemberling Ethel Musser 
George (Mick) Guffey James Shipton 

Scott Hummel Trena Zeller   
Roy Laudermilch    
Lee & Kathy Spangler  
Glenn Wiand The Troops:  
Harry Moyer Dylan Harvey 
Dave Oberlin Thaddeus Miller 
Cliff Ressler Zachary Miller 
Kim Roberts  
John Snook Also:       

Jean Pfirman The family of Ed Henry   

Greg Valentine 
  
The Shut-Ins: Winnie Aikey, Florence Boop, Betty Goss, Barbara Grimooris,  
Helen Pirone, Connie Wagner.                     
 
In an effort to keep the prayer list current, Christ’s United will clear their current list on a quarterly basis. A new list will 
begin in January, April, July, and October. If you want to continue an existing prayer request or have a new prayer 
concern, please contact Margie.  
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CULC BIRTHDAYS 
 

12/01    Kyle Blyler  

12/07   Adam Gemberling    
12/15    Chuck Spurr  
12/16   Jennifer Keister 

12/20   Kevin Shuck    
12/23   Judy Moyer  
12/27   Torey Showalter 
 Brennan Snyder   
  
 
 

            
 

  

  

 

 
THE DEADLINE FOR  
ARTICLES FOR THE  

JANUARY NEWSLETTER 

IS DECEMBER 20 

FELC BIRTHDAYS 
  

12/02   Ed Henry, Nicholas Horning 

12/04   Clayton Reed 

12/05   Clara Conrad 

12/06   Thomas Orren 

12/08   Sebrena Confer  

 12/10 Bethany Umholtz-Boyers  

12/11   James Adams  

12/15   John Schnure  

12/16   Thomas Church  

12/17   Donna Culp  

12/19   Garrett Girton, Gaven Girtons  

12/20 Jeffrey Crossland 

12/23 Dave Weaver  

12/24 Jason Fritz 

12/26 Susan Church  

12/27 Logan Mensch 

12/30 James Bailey  

12/31 Carol Schwartz 
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Synod news 
 

We know that Advent can be a busy time. We know you need to take 
a breath and remember what the season is all about.  What better 
way than to join friends and spend time with God in creation? Camp 
Mount Luther’s Jim Vitale and Chad Hershberger invite you to join 
them on an Advent Holy Hike from 2:00-4:00 p.m. on Sunday, 
December 18, 2022. Bring your family and friends as we walk the 
camp trails and share scripture, song, and reflection during this 

season of preparation for Christ’s coming. We start and end at the Evergreen Center 
and we’ll have hot chocolate, coffee, and tea to warm you up after our hiking. 
 
 
 

 

CULC ANNIVERSARIES 
  
12/05 John & Mindy Yost  (1987) 

12/06 Lance & Janice Wagner  (1986) 

12/16 Rick & Darlene Endy  (1977) 

12/20 Gary & Janet Hackenberg  (1969) 

 

  

  

 

FELC ANNIVERSARIES 

12/27 Jim & Barb Randecker  (55 yrs.) 

12/30 Jim & Carol Shipton  (56 yrs.) 
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VOLUNTEERS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

CULC  
 
Date: Lay Reader: Communion Asst.: Monthly: 
12/04 Barry Spangler Lee Spangler Sound System: 

12/11 Lisa Lapp Bev Catherman  Dave Bickhart 

12/18 Greg Shuck Greg Shuck Altar Guild: 

12/24 Barry Spangler Dianne Shuck Sherri Klauger 

12/25 Glenn Spangler Glenn Spangler Ushers: 

    Cliff Valentine 

    Jim Zimmerman 
 

   ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~    
FELC  

 

Date: Lay Reader: Ushers:  Young Followers:  

12/04 Barb Randecker  Linda Lewis/Kim Wagner  Shirley Heasley 

12/11 Linda Skinner Shirley Heasley/Marianne Motto Sherri Neece  

12/18 Sherri Neece Kim Sawyer/Jeannie Sawyer  Christmas Play  

12/25 Service at CULC  Service at CULC   Service at CULC  
 

Acolytes: 

12/04 Ava McBryan 12/11  Brynn Umholtz 12/18  Erica Boyer  
 
Christmas Eve: 

  7:00  Jane Moore Eric/Gwen Hull  

 10:00 Jeff Mensch Jim Schwartz/Dewey Reed   

 
Chief Usher: Jeff Mensch 

  
          Money Counters: Craig/Sally Rothermel                 Altar Guild: Sue Jows 
 
Volunteers, Please Note: If you are scheduled to help with the service and are unable to fulfill 

your responsibility, please contact the head usher. 

If you are scheduled to count money and are unable to do so, please find a substitute. 
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BUFFALO VALLEY LUTHERAN PARISH 
The Rev Curt Wingert, Pastor 

Pastor Curt’s e-mail:  pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com 
Parish Council Members: Sue Jows, Jennifer Keister, Terry Kline,  

                                                 Kim Sawyer, Jim Schwartz, Barry Spangler 

 
 

CHRIST’S UNITED LUTHERAN CHURCH  
13765 Old Turnpike Rd., Millmont, PA  17845 

570-922-1860 
 

CULC e-mail: culc@4bellschurch.com 
CULC Website: www.4bellschurch.com 
CULC Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch1 

 
OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. 

 
STAFF MEMBERS 
The Members of the Congregation,   
     The Ministers 
Matthew Wagner, Organist 
Diane Valentine & Karen    
    Zimmerman, Pianists 
David Swartz & Barry Spangler,  
     Digital Music Arrangers 
Loretta Martin, Custodian 
Margie Dunkle, Secretary/Asst. Tr. 
Dianne Shuck, Treasurer 
Janet Hackenberg, Asst. Treasurer 
Tammy Boop, Financial Recording  
      Secretary 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Jennifer Keister, President, F&A   
Lee Spangler, VP, F&A 
Barry Spangler, Recording Secretary,  
      Inreach 
Joel Blyler, Outreach 
Kim Blyler, Facilities & Administration 
Sue Blyler, Inreach 
Bev Catherman, Inreach 
Joe Dressler, Outreach 
Terry Kline, Outreach 

 

FIRST EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
404 Market St., Mifflinburg, PA  17844 
570-966-0266 

 
FELC e-mail: 
felcmifflinburg@gmail.com 
FELC Website: felcmifflinburg.org 
FELC Facebook: First Evangelical    
     Lutheran Church Mifflinburg Pa 
 
OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday –  
9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 
STAFF MEMBERS 
Sue Nentwig, Secretary 
Katiann Lloyd, Financial Secretary 
Diane Scott, Director of Music 
Hank Dorman, Sexton 
Loretta Martin, Housekeeping 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Jeff Mensch, Council President 
Linda Lewis, Council VP 
Gloria Mincemoyer, Treasurer 
Ann Beckley, Council 
Shirley Heasley, Council 
Sue Jows, Council 
Jane Moore, Council 
Marianne Motto, Council 
Kim Sauers, Council 
Kim Sawyer, Council 
Jim Schwartz, Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com
mailto:culc@4bellschurch.com
http://www.4bellschurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch1
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December 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

1 
1:00 WELCA-
FELC 

 

2 
 

3 
11-12:30 Free 
Meal-FELC 

 

4 
8:30 Worship-
CULC   
9:30 Annual 
Meeting-CULC 
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 
6:00 Advent by 
Candlelight-FELC 

5 
 
 
 

6 

 
4:30-8:30 Multi-
purpose room 
reserved-FELC 

7 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
6:30 Council-
FELC   
 
No Chancel 
Choir-FELC 
 

8 
Christkindl 

9 
Christkindl 
 
11:00 
Ham/Green Bean 
Dinner-FELC 

10 
Christkindl 

11 
8:30 Worship-
CULC   
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 
4:00 Community 
Cantata-First 
Presby-Lwbg 

 

12 
 
9-5:00 Basement 
Reserved-FELC 
 

 

13 
 
9-5:00 Basement 
Reserved-FELC 
 
 
 

14 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
6:30 Chancel 
Choir-FELC   
 

 

 

15 

 

 

16 
 

17 
9-11:00 Mini-
MACY Breakfast 
w/Santa-FELC 
 
Mini-MACY 
Christmas 
Caroling 

18 
8:30 Worship-
CULC 
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC-Youth 
Christmas Play 
 

19 
 

 

 

20 
January 

Newsletter 
Articles Due 

 

 
7:00 Council-
CULC   

21 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
6:30 Chancel 
Choir-FELC   

 

 

22 23 24  
 

 
  
 4:00 - CULC   
 7:00 - FELC   
10:00 - FELC   
 
 

 
 

25  
 

 
 
9:30 Joint 
Worship Service-
CULC   

 

26 
 
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

27 28 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
No Chancel 
Choir-FELC 
 

 

 

 

29 

 

30 31 

 



18 

 

FELC 2023 Church Directory Listing Form 

 

 Members of Household  Birth date (MM/DD/YY) 
                (include legal names & nicknames desired) (year not published!) 

 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 
 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 
 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 

 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 

 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 

 

__________________________________________ _____________________ 

 

                          Home Address  Anniversary (MM/DD/YY)  
                       (include complete mailing & physical) 
 

__________________________________________________    ______________________  

 

__________________________________________________  

 

__________________________________________________  

 

                     Phone #(s) (home & whose cell) 

 

(H) _____ - ______ -______            (C) _____ - ______ -______      _______________ 

 
(C) _____ - ______ -______      _____________   (C) _____ - ______ -______      _______________ 

 
Email Address (es) (list whose)    ____________________________    _______________________      

                                                    ____________________________           _______________________ 

                                         ____________________________           _______________________ 

 

Please return completed form to church office by 12/15/2022 

                                          COMPLETE ALL INFORMATION EVEN IF CURRENTLY CORRECT     

 


